WEST INTER LAKE DISTRICT (WILD)
REGIONAL WATER SERVICES COMMISSION

Box 8 Alberta Beach, AB. TOE 0A0
Ph: (780)967-0271 - Email: wildwatercommission@gmail.com

January 20t 2021

Important Notice
Scheduled System Shutdown

Dear: Municipal Stakeholders:

Re: Notice of Planned System Shutdown Impacting Your Community

The Capital Region Water system requires a scheduled shutdown to complete a system
upgrade on their line. As a result of this, the WILD Water Commission will not be able
to fill reservoirs from 0600 hrs Wednesday January 27, 2021 through to
approximately 1600 hrs Friday January 29, 2021.

All communities are asked to ensure their reservoirs are completely full prior to the start
of the shutdown. We also recommend that you notify your users to conserve water
during this time to ensure your water supply lasts the duration of the shutdown and
essential or emergency services are spared any undue impacts.

The Capital Region water system will have limited storage of water and limited pumping
capabilities during this shutdown, in an urgent situation we will be able to get limited
flows and volumes from them. This access will be prioritized for urgent and emergency
situations.

For the duration of this shutdown, the bulk water fill stations will be out of service to
ensure that the WILD system is ready to fill all communities as soon as the shutdown is
completed. Once the community reservoirs are topped up the bulk water fill stations will
be reopened.

We apologize for the inconvenience and ask that you share this important message with
your residents and community stakeholders as soon as possible. Our operations team
will be in touch to let your community know once the system is back to full operation.
In the meantime, please direct any questions to the Commission at the email listed
above or by calling 780-967-0271.

Thank you,

WILD Water Commission

cc: WILD Board of Directors
WILD Member Communities
WILD Commission Manager
WILD Operations Manager
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